
City of Deer Park 
City Council Committee Meeting 
Municipal Building 
February 3, 2020 
 
President Daily opened the meeting at 7:02 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Safety Committee: Chairman Tom Camp  
Nothing to report at this time.  
 
Public Works Committee: Chairman Dan Lehane 
2020 Road Program  
Mr. Lehane announced that in 2020 the following streets are part of a mill and pave 
repair: Webster, May, O’Leary, Orchard. The total cost is $200,000 with Deer Park’s 
share to be $100,000. St. John’s Terrace is under review per Mr. Jetter.  
 
Legislative and Finance Committee: Chairman Charles Tassell 
Mr. Tassell noted that we have nothing to report at this time other than the information 
from the Public Hearing, held earlier tonight. Mr. Tassell motioned to refer back to 
Zoning. Mr. Rapp seconded the motion. Motion carried by a unanimous vote of the 
Legislative and Finance Committee.  
 
New Business 
New Branding 
Mr. Jetter announced that he has a meeting tomorrow, February 4, to discuss new 
branding (design and logo) for Deer Park and will bring to council for consideration.  
 
Economic Development         
Mr. Jetter spoke regarding a meeting he has regarding using the back part of the 
bowling alley parking area as a staging area during construction on Blue Ash Road.   
Mr. Jetter also communicated about issuing a condemning order on the bowling alley. 
Discussion ensued.  
 
City Building Improvements 
Mr. Jetter mentioned that the remodel of the dispatcher area of the police department 
was progressing along well.  
 
Storm Sewer on Duneden 
Mr. Jetter said there is a conflict regarding some damage done by Duke Energy in the 
storm sewer on Duneden and we have pictures showing this damage.  
 
Blue Ash Project 
Mr. Jetter stated that he realizes there are lots of questions being asked of council 
members and of him regarding the Blue Ash Road project and made everyone aware 
that he has been and will continue to be upfront with all businesses and residents who 
have questions.  
 
Correspondence to Residents 
Mr. Jetter announced that a letter would be going out to St. John’s Terrace residents 
soon to update the status of the review on their street. In addition, the Clifford Road 
resident’s letters have already gone out to update on the status of this project.  
 
 



Student Government Night 
Mr. Helmes asked if a Resolution to pay for the Student Government Night meal needed 
to be drafted for February 10 and he will prepare this for that meeting.  
 
March Committee Meeting 
Mr. Jetter stated that the March Committee meeting will be pretty heavy with lots of 
information to discuss.  
 
Schedule 
February 10th, 2020 Council Meeting 7 pm (Student Government Night) 
February 18, 2020 Charter Commission Meeting at 7 pm in the Community Room. 
February 20th, 2020 CIC Meeting in Council Chambers at 5 pm  
February 24, 2020 Council Meeting 7 pm 
February 27, 2020 World Trade Center Committee Meeting 4 pm. 
 
Community Meetings  
February 13, 2020 “We Thrive” Meeting at 7pm in the Community Room 
February 18, 2020 Block watch Meeting at 7pm at the Community Center  
 
Adjournment  
Meeting adjourned at 7:18 pm.   
 
 
 
 
_________________________    ___________________________ 
Shaughn Daily                       Joan E. Perin 
President of Council             Clerk of Council 


